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The meeting was called to order by Ms. Carla Meritt, Committee Chair, at 12:13 p.m. with introductions.

Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

A motion was made to approve the minutes as written.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Office of Instruction Update: 

Dedra Daehn reported that the advisory committee agenda format has been changed. The main format change reflects a time column, which places an amount of time to be used for each agenda item with the majority of the meeting focused on the committee’s work plan. Clark College acknowledges and appreciates the time the industry members take out of their schedules and the change in the agenda format is one way to more effectively use the members’ time.

All of the committee rosters are updated at each meeting to help us ensure that the employer/employee ratio is 50% for each group. The State of Washington requires that this information is tracked. The state defines an employer as someone with hiring and firing power.

Ms. Daehn also spoke briefly about Perkins funding. Last spring the college was awarded $575,808 in Perkins funding. It is federal finding that comes through the state and supports Clark’s career and technical programs. The primary focus of using these funds is to prepare students for the workplace, help them improve their technical skills as well as their academic skills. 

Another source of funding available to Clark College is the Worker Retraining funds received from the state. The amount of money awarded for 2012-13 was over $1,000,000. This funding is used to support and provide education, training, and career services for dislocated and unemployed workers. Students coming in to Clark who have been laid off or dislocated may be eligible for financial aid and other monetary support because of the Worker Retraining program. These moneys can also support some of Clark’s adjunct faculty and equipment needs
Elections:

Dedra opened the floor to nominations. A motion was made to nominate Janet Wilkins for Committee Chair and Matt Faulkner for Vice Chair. All voted and approved unanimously.
Director/Division Chair Report:
Curriculum Update. Instructor Tim Kent reported that the SURV 102 class that was created has picked up. This class is required for the Drafting Certificate program. Also, the GIS class is required for the Power Utilities program.
Enrollment/Recruitment update. Enrollment has picked up in Field Survey I class. There are at least 30 students (both engineering and surveying) in the class with double lab running on Saturdays. This program is not a typical 2-year program. With students working full time and attending evening classes, it takes a little more time to complete than other programs. Currently there are approximately 15 students in the program, and in June 2012 there were 5 or 6 graduates from this program. 
Equipment update. GPS equipment was picked up from South Puget Sound on loan last week. The department is still looking at purchasing data collectors. South Puget Sound had 8-12 data collectors. Instructor Kent will pursue new sources for equipment (refer to Work Plan below). The Engineering Department got laptops and software this year. This was a $42,000 investment that Clark invested in. A grant was also approved for HP-35 calculators for the students to borrow during classes. 
Tim reported that this morning he picked up an HP-5000 series plotter donated by iTen. This is a high-speed, high-output plotter. They also donated two rolls of paper. The ink cartridges are $220 apiece and we got 2 free. This can be used for a number of classes. Tina is working on getting a computer set up that will run the plotter. 
Work Plan:

Tina Barsotti asked the committee for input in determining what the goals of the Surveying Program should be. The discussion followed:
Curriculum Goals: Articulation agreement with OIT has been developed and is in the final stages of approval. OIT is dropping credits and changing their curriculum. OIT now only requires 180 credits for a bachelor’s degree which is low. Clark can be more credits, just not less. A subcommittee of members will be formed to work on cross-walk information. Timeline: June 2013. John Thomas, Tim Kent, and Tina Barsotti will be on the committee.
The program is seeking Board of Registration (BOR) acceptance of Clark College credits towards licensure requirements. A presentation will be made about the program to the BOR at the December Board meeting. Timeline: June 2013.

Facilities & Equipment: Instructor Kent will pursue new sources for equipment (data collectors) for the program. He will piggyback on OIT presentation to LIECA for equipment donations.
Tina Barsotti reported that she and Tim talked about the goal of raising money to purchase survey vests for second year students. This will help in the marketing aspect of the program to other students on campus. The vests will have the students’ name on them and the Clark College logo with “Clark College Surveying & Geomatics” on the back. The students will get to keep their vests. All agreed that this would be great marketing tool for the program. Tina feels this item can go under the Equipment or the Marketing area of the work plan. It was put on the work plan under Facilities & Equipment.
Instructional Quality & Effectiveness. The group discussed potential Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) opportunities particularly for summer jobs. An MOU is a “buy in” to the school; an agreement that we want to work together but there’s no absolute commitment on either parties’ part. John Yamashita and Tim Kent will put the MOUs together and get them sent to all potential employers in the area. This will be an ongoing work plan item. The foundation will be solicited for funds at the same time as part of this communication with the industry. 
Marketing & Publications: Tina and Tim will develop promotional information regarding transfer options to OIT.
Tim will work with the committee members to plan an informational dinner which will target parents and potential students as identified by local high school math & geography teachers and advisors. The hope is that this dinner can take place sometime in winter/spring 2013. This is something the Paralegal Program has done and so that department will be contacted for more information which could help put this together.  

Tina Thought the department could put on a “Survey Day,” and have various vendors involved.
Next Meeting Date:

Thursday, February 21, 2013
Carla summarized the meeting and adjourned at 1:55 p.m.
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